THE FIRST METHODIST CHURCH SALINA, KANSAS

.

ROBERT A. HUNT, MINISTER

December 13, 1943

Dear Dr. Allen: -

Thanks for your letter and for the copy of the "Jayhawk Rebound". I enjoy reading about the boys I have known in days past. Give us some news about Bill Johnson. I have always admired him since the day that he flew from his father's funeral to play that champion ship game against Missouri. I think I shall never hear such an enthusiastic applause than was given him that night when after playing out his heart he went out on four fouls shortly before the end of the game. He deserved it all a nd had championship stuff in him.

Glad to hear about Mary, Mit, Bobbie and the rest. Hope the future will be good to all of them.

I watch the progress of your basket ball team with much interest although I do not know any of your players. Wish I might slip in some night and see them in action.

Our Bob does not write much about his work, as it is all pretty much routine work each day. I feel he is doing a good job and am not concerned about having him apply for a commission but only that he may do good work wherever he is placed, so that when this war is over he may have the satisfaction of a job well done.

Best wishes to all. Put me on your mailing list for the "Rebound" and an occasional letter.

Best wishes,

